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	What alternatives does China possess to its present pegged exchange rate? To answer these questions, one needs to understand its predicament.

[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]





China has been running only a modest surplus on its current account: in the first half of last year, it was $11.1bn (€8.7bn, £6bn). But it has also had a consistent net inflow of foreign direct investment: in the first half of last year, this was $26.9bn. In addition, China has recently been receiving a large inflow of other forms of capital, driven by expectations of an appreciation.

The result has been an explosive increase in foreign exchange reserves, which were up by $208bn between the end of 2001 and November of last year.

This makes highly problematic one of the simplest options: a revaluation of the peg, by a relatively modest margin of 10 per cent, or so. This could easily fail to assuage speculative pressure.

But adjusting the peg by a much bigger margin could destabilise the economy, by damaging export performance and even generating a significant deflation.

A second option is to change the peg from one to the US dollar, to one to a mix of currencies, including the euro and the Japanese yen.

This would have the drawbacks of being less transparent to economic agents than the dollar peg and of coming rather late, since the dollar has already depreciated a long way. But it would reduce the swings in the real exchange rate generated by the dollar's volatility.

A third option is a float. This could be a free float, a managed float, without announced upper and lower bands, or a managed float, with such bands. Any float would have the advantage of generating exchange-rate uncertainty, so driving away speculation. But it would create uncertainty for producers.

In the presence of exchange controls, a free float is impossible, since the Chinese authorities would remain the dominant force in the market.

But a move to capital account liberalisation would be risky, given the unhealthy state of the financial system. It might even generate capital flight and a depreciation of the renminbi.

The realistic option, in the short run, is managed floating, together with continued exchange controls.

The advantage of also giving clear upper and lower bands is that this would generate a degree of predictability, but the system would also be similar to a pegged-rate regime once the currency's value approached its limits.

Alternatively China could choose a float without pre-announced upper and lower bands. The difficulty is that it would then have no monetary anchor.

This is a more general concern. The less the exchange rate serves as a monetary anchor, the more important is finding an alternative.

However if China chose a combination of circumscribed floating with a domestic monetary anchor, presumably an inflation target, conflicts could easily arise between the two.

It is not hard to see why the Chinese might consider changing its exchange-rate peg. It is far harder to identify a superior alternative.

That is why they hope to remain where they are for as long as possible.


